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Santa Fe County Clerk’s Office Reminds Voters to Use Official 
Sources for Registration; Opt-Out Available for Third-Party 
Mailers 
Santa Fe County, NM — The Santa Fe County Clerk’s Office is aware that some residents are 
receiving voter-registration mailers from nonprofit civic-engagement groups, including VPC and 
CVI. These mailers are not scams and are not issued by any government agency. They are sent 
by independent nonprofits that study voter-registration patterns and conduct outreach to people 
they believe may need to register or update a registration.  

“We want residents to know exactly where to go for secure, official voter services,” said Clerk 
Katharine E. Clark. “If you receive a third-party flyer, the best next step is to verify your voter 
record directly with the State at NMVOTE.org.”  

What voters should do now 

• Check or update your registration at the official State portal: NMVOTE.org.  

• Prefer to stop future third-party mailings? Email unsubscribe@voterparticipation.org or 
unsubscribe@centerforvoterinformation.org with the unique code printed near the bottom 
of the letter, or call (757) 793-2671 (VPC) or (757) 664-9066 (CVI). 

• For all local election information—including Permanent Absentee, locations, hours, and 
key dates—visit SantaFe.vote. 

Voters may also see QR codes in the mailers that route to online registration. While these 
materials come from a nongovernment group, they also reference NMVOTE.org, which is the 
State’s official voter portal. 
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